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1953 Cadillac Eldorado 

~ Culvers Cruise-In ~ 

(See Page 2) 

Sunshine Region AACA Newsletter 



Cadillac Jimmy & Joanie Signor hosted this Cruise-In at Culvers on 

S Tamiami Trail on a beautiful sunny afternoon. This is a regular 

event held the third Sunday of every month from 11am to 2pm. 

Culvers offers unlimited free drinks to all registered Cruisers. 

There were over 25 classics on display. In addition to myself, the 

Sunshine Region AACA was represented by Karen & Jack Knuese 

with their 1988 Porsche Carrera 

The highlight of the day was the arrival of a 1953 Cadillac 

Eldorado Convertible (see Cover) that had been restored to 

perfection. It was a great day to get out and enjoy the Classic 

rides!                                                                       ~~~Jimmy Mayne 
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Culvers Cruise-In: 16-Oct-2022 

2021 Corvette 

‘32 Ford 

‘65 Cadillac 

‘41 Pontiac 

‘58 Impala 

‘64 El Camino ‘67 Pont GTO 

‘69 Chevy PU 

‘49 Jeep 

‘88 Porsche 
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It happened before I ever knew Gordon Langeneger! 

When in high school, he purchase a 1931 Chevrolet 

roadster for $75, and his father was very upset about 

it!  He did not want that old car in his driveway! Gordon 

put a Corvette engine in the car and drove it back 

and forth to high school. In the fall of 1958, when it 

was time for College, Gordon parked the car in 

his sister's basement garage, and it remained there for 

many years. 

A short history of the car:  it belonged to a Long Island 

sea captain who had named the '31 Chevy, "Eloise," 

and placed a big "E" on the front bumper. Several  

months after Gordon took his 

new acquisition to his home in 

Port Jefferson, the sea captain 

passed away. It was queried 

that perhaps he died of a 

broken heart, having parted 

with his beloved "Eloise!" 

 After college Gordon married 

his May Queen sweetheart, 

moved to Ohio, then New York, 

and then to New 

Hampshire where he was finally reunited with his 

roadster.  Gordon trailered it to his garage In 

Peterborough where he began the painstaking task of 

a complete restoration.  Although there was no AACA 

region in New Hampshire, Gordon joined National 

and subsequently took his fully restored vehicle to 

many meets in the east, securing his first Junior, 

Senior, and many Preservation awards.  

Gordon and Linda went on many tours including 

Glidden Tours in Kentucky and as far away as 

Arizona,  all the while enjoying their "Eloise."  Although 

the big "E" had long ago been removed, during all the 

years of Gordon's ownership, everyone "in the know" 

referred to the '31 roadster as "Eloise," and some 

car hobbyists even to this day remember her fondly. 

Gordon's son, Scott, and his daughter, Sheri, as 

youngsters, spent many hours in the car's rumble seat. 

Sheri had the job of dusting "Eloise," and both were 

very careful to only put their foot on the step plate 

when maneuvering into the "back seat!" 

During the years of car tours and meets, Gordon 

developed  an interest in brass era cars, especially 

EMFs!  The day finally arrived when he sold "Eloise" to 

a gentleman from Shelter Island.  Yes the "favorite" 

car returned to Long Island, 

from whence it had come. 

Although it 

was difficult for Gordon to "let 

go" of his award winning 

"coffee cream and celini 

green" antique automobile, it 

gave him the time needed 

to pursue his desire for a 

brass era car, the first being a 

1911 EMF 30 touring.  

His quest for the brass era cars and a membership in 

the  HCCA (Horseless Carriage Club of America  where 

all cars on national tours have to be pre-1916) 

clinched Gordon's newest  area of interest in the old 

car hobby. However, the 1931 Chevrolet roadster, 

"Eloise" provided us with many memories of fun times, 

including exposure to beautiful areas of our country, 

and its latest home in Florida,  before returning to its 

original one in New York.  "Eloise" will always remain a 

special "honorary member" of the Langeneger family! 

~~~Linda Langeneger 

 

The One Favorite Car That We Have Owned 

Gordon with “Eloise” 
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Anderson John U.S. Navy 1950 - 1954 

Cavanaugh John U.S. Navy 1963 - 1965 

Cohen Gene Nat'l Guard, U.S. Army 1964 - 1970 

Figlioli Dave U.S. Army 1980 - 1986 

Goese James U.S. Air Force 1951 - 1952 

Hall Steve U.S. Marines 1967 - 1969 

Hindall Brad U.S. Marines 1968 - 1970 

Hughes Michael U.S. Army 1969 - 1971 

Knuese Jack ROTC 1956 - 1960 

Leezer Rod Marine Corps Reserve 1969 - 1976 

Lindemann Peter National Guard 1969 - 1975 

Malaney Joe U.S. Air Force 1953 - 1974 

Orr Edward U.S. Army 1962 - 1968 

Shapiro Gerry U.S. Air Force 1954 - 1958 

Spears Mark U.S. Navy 1973 - 1993 

Thomas Roger U.S. Army 1953 - 1956 

Tone Robert Air National Guard 1956 - 1962 

Wilson Cliff U.S. Army 1966 - 1968 

ZuHone Nita U.S. Army 1993 - 2005 
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The monthly meeting of the Sunshine Region AACA was 

called to order by President John Cavanaugh. He led 

the pledge of allegiance to the flag.  He welcomed 

guest JoAnn Hall. 

REPORTS 

Treasurer, Joe Malaney reported publication and flower 

expenses have been paid.  All bills have been paid. 

Secretary, Carolyn Skaggs reviewed the September 

minutes. 

Sunshine, Julia zuHone reminded group of members 

who have health issues. 

Editor, Jimmy Mayne will be retiring at the end of this 

year.  He asked for someone to step up and continue 

the monthly Stutter ‘n Sputter publications. 

Nominating Committee Chair, Linda Langeneger 

presented the slate of nominees for Sunshine Region 

officers for 2023-24;  President, Carolyn Skaggs - Vice 

President, Jack Knuese – Secretary, no volunteer –

Treasurer, Joe Malaney.  No nominees from the floor. 

Voting will take place at the November monthly 

meeting. Hopefully, a volunteer will step up to be our 

new secretary. 

Five board members will be announced in December. 

The newly elected president appoints four board 

members and the fifth is filled by the past president 

2021-22 in accordance with Sunshine Region Bylaws. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Linda Langeneger reported that the October 11th 

event   commemorating Arnie Burns did not take place 

due to lack of participation. The event will be 

rescheduled.  Also she reminded the group; 

Wednesday, November 2nd, Powel Crosley Estate Tour.  

Meet at old Sarasota high School on 41 at 9am with 

lunch at Anna Maria Oyster Bar. 

Jacki Kaiser announced that the Legacy Trail Tour will 

be rescheduled after the storm damage is repaired. 

Carolyn Skaggs reminded club about the Holiday 

Trolley Tour.  Our special Car Club Trolley still has 

seating available.  The date is Thursday, December 

15th at 6pm.  Call 941-346-3115 to reserve your seat.  

Cost $18 per person, request Car Club Seating. 

Departure is 6pm but come early to get a good seat. 

We meet at the trolley in the Burlington Factory parking 

lot by McDonalds.  You may bring food and drinks but 

no glass , no coolers and no chocolate.  Caution! Do  

not leave a message on Sarasota Trolley answering 

machine because they do not return calls. 

Sarasota Veterans Day Parade, Friday, November, 11th 

on Main Street.  If you wish to parade your car be there 

at 9:15 for 10am parade. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Program featured Dolly Jacobs and Pedro Reis, famous 

acrobatic circus performers, who now are the founders 

and CEO’s of the Circus Arts Conservatory. 

Winner of the name tag drawing was Joyce Tone. 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 16th/ Honoring 

our Sunshine Veterans. Lunch at 11am and meeting at 

12 noon at the Hot Sands Bar and Grill, Shrine Center, 

600 N Beneva, Sarasota. 

Special Announcement from Bob zuHone;   PLEASE 

bring unwrapped toy to November meeting for “Toys for 

Tots” in connection with the Fire Department.  Also 

bring a wrapped Holiday Gift to the December Meeting. 

The gift exchange will take the place of a speaker. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~~~Carolyn Skaggs, Secretary 

Membership Meeting: 19-Oct-2022 

◄Pedro Reis 

Dolly Jacobs ► 
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The Sunshine Region Board Meeting followed the 

monthly general membership meeting.  Members in 

attendance were John Cavanaugh, Jacki Kaiser, Linda 

Langeneger, Joe Malaney, Jimmy Mayne, Carolyn 

Skaggs, and Bob zuHone. We welcomed a new 

volunteer, Lorraine Orr. 

President John Cavanaugh called the meeting to order.  

He expressed a need for AACA business cards.  Jimmy 

Mayne said he could provide them.  Joe Malaney asked 

for suggestions for the best way to handle the two 

advertisers in Stutter ‘n Sputter who have not paid for 

2022. Bob zuHone volunteered to help with this 

matter.  Next question, how does the club want to go 

about acquiring new advertisers?  Linda Langeneger 

suggested that the Senior Living Facilities that we tour 

might be a good source.  Bob zuHone said he would 

inquire about the possibility.  Consensus on general 

topic is that a point person should coordinate 

advertising.  Jimmy Mayne is retiring at the end of the 

year. How do we replace excellence and outstanding 

service?  Suggestions were: 

  send out a SOS for a new volunteer editor, 

 abandon the monthly publication and go bimonthly 

 abandon the publication sent out by mail and 

replace digitally 

 ask for another person to send out info so as not to 

over work Barb Shapiro 

 have the event planner handle their own info 

 There was agreement on the value of sending out 

specific event blast rather than a list of many events.  

Another big concern that was discussed was lack of 

participation at meetings and events.  Members who 

sign up to attend events should let the planner know if 

you are unable to attend that event. 

Bob zuHone  asked that members bring unwrapped 

toys for “Toys for Tots” to the November meeting and 

wrapped gifts for the gift exchange to the December 

Meeting. 

The next Board Meeting will be held November 9th at 

9:30am for a breakfast meeting at Hot Sands Bar & 

Grill at the Shrine Center, 600 N Beneva, Sarasota. 

Respectfully submitted,  

~~~Carolyn Skaggs, secretary 

Board of Directors Meeting: 19-Oct-2022 

Calendar of Events 
**Wed, Nov 2, 9AM: Powel Crosley Estate 

Event Planner - Linda Langeneger. 
 

** Fri, Nov 11: Veterans Day Parade 

Meet at. 9:15 a.m. at SR301 and Main St where there 

will be assistance for vehicles; also Porta Potties will be 

available there. Take Main St west to Osprey Ave and 

line up cars on Main just before Osprey. There will be 

two Bands lining up on Osprey 
 

** Wed, Nov 16, 12 Noon: Membership Meeting. 

Shriners Hot Sands Bar & Grill, 600 N Beneva Rd, 

Kitchen opens at 11AM for lunch orders., 

Bring your “Toys for Tots” donations (see Page 7). 
 

Sun, Nov 20, 9AM-3PM: Annual Florida Packard Meet 

Home of Jacki Kaiser (Wit’s End), 2805 Sarasota Golf 

Club Blvd, 34240. Lunch is available by The Knights Of 

Columbus, a charitable organization. For further 

information call or text Jacki at 941-290-0805  
 

Fri-Sun, Dec 2-4: Gasparilla Concours d’Elegance. 

TPC Golf Course, 5300 W Lutz Lake Fern Rd, Lutz, FL 

33558, https://gasparillaconcours.com  
 

** Thr Dec 15, 6PM: Holiday Lights Trolley Tour 

Event Planner - Carolyn Skaggs. Speak to “Joe” at 941-

538-1414. Do NOT leave a message. He doesn’t return 

calls. 
 

** Wed, Dec 21, 12 Noon: Membership Meeting & 

Holiday Gift Exchange 

Shriners Hot Sands Bar & Grill, 600 N Beneva Rd, 

Kitchen opens at 11AM for lunch orders. 
 

**Every  Monday, 11:30AM: Lunch at Papa Nick’s. 

4940 Fruitville Rd, Sarasota, FL 34232 (in Shopping 

Plazza) Questions? Guys call Bob ZuHone (941) 371-

9339, ladies call Carolyn Skaggs (239) 281-6288. 
 

**AACA Sunshine Region Events 

AACA National Meets & Tours 
Jan 26-28  ● Winter Nationals ●  Gold Coast Region ● 

Miami/Fort Lauderdale, FL ● (305) 992-5902 
 

Feb 10-12 ● Annual Convention ● Williamsburg, VA ● 

(717) 534-1910 
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STUTTER 'n SPUTTER 
THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 

SUNSHINE REGION 
Antique Automobile Club of America 

serving Florida’s Sarasota & Manatee 
counties, and surrounding areas 

 

EDITOR: Jimmy Mayne 
8839 Bloomfield Blvd 
Sarasota, FL  34238 

(941) 504-4501 
maynejc@gmail.com 

 

OFFICERS 
President: John Cavanaugh 

8400 Vamo Rd, Apt 1213 
Sarasota, FL 34231 
(941) 966-8271 
cavanaugh7@comcast.net 

Vice-Pres:    Mark Spears 
200 Cocoanut, Apt 7 
Sarasota, FL 34236 
(303) 378-3884 
spears1982@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Joe Malaney 
6327Sturbridge Ct 
Sarasota, FL 34238 
(941) 926-0021 
joemalaney@comcast.net 

Secretary: Carolyn Skaggs 
8428 Palm Lakes Ct 
Sarasota, FL  34243 
(239) 822-2074  
ccskaggs23@gmail.com 

  
BOARD of DIRECTORS 

Bob zuHone:          (941) 371-9339 
             zuhone@verizon.net 
Linda Langeneger: (941) 960-3477 

            emf30gl@verizon.net 
Barb Shapiro:          (941) 365-3756 

            ms.shappy@verizon.net 
Richard Brown:       (941) 373-3898 
             richards442@gmail.com 
Jacki Kaiser:           (941) 371-0070 
             irishredtoo@gmail.com 

 
COMMITTEES 

Badges:             Jacki Kaiser 
(941) 371-0070 
irishredtoo@gmail.com 

Sunshine:                Julia ZuHone 
            (941) 323-3214 
            zuhonej@gmail.com 

Historian:                Linda Langeneger 
            (941) 960-3477 
            emf30gl@verizon.net 

Webmaster:            Barbara Shapiro 
            (941) 365-3756 
           ms.shappy@verizon.net 

Webmaster:           Jeryl Schriever 
           (207) 266-2336 
           jeryl77@mac.com 

Legislative Rep:     Bruce Skaggs 
           (329) 281-6288  
           sgatiger@gmail.com 

Membership:         Lorraine Orr 
           (941) 378-8310 

            orroldland@gmail.com 
Proof Reader:        Joe Malaney 

           (941) 926-0021 
           joemalaney@comcast.net 

What toys can I donate? 

New un-wrapped toys 

Preferably around $10 or above 

price range 

Books are also needed (each child 

receives 2 toys, 3 books count 

as ONE gift!)  

Homemade toys are accepted 

What toys are NOT allowed? 

Used toys 

Stuffed animals 

Realistic looking toy weapons 

Toys with candy or food 

Toys with chemicals (i.e., 

experimental labs, acid, crystal 

projects, etc.) 

 

Ages of eligible children?    

        0 to 12 years 

Nasty rain for several days during vendor setup gave way for perfect conditions 

for the terrific turnout for the show on Friday 10/7 with over 1100 vehicles 

registered for judging or show.  The entire event for the week has been moved 

back by one day to accommodate Hershey Park with visitor parking to 

open.  This will be a permanent change for future Fall Meets.    ~~~Cliff Wilson 
 

1: 1940 Buick Roadmaster 2: 1978 Buick 3: 1929 Lincoln 4: 1928 Ford AA  

5: 1927 Buick doctor's coupe 6: 1936 Divco Ice Delivery Truck 

Eastern Fall Meet - Hershey, PA: Oct 3-7, 2022 

4 

5 

3 

2 
1 

6 
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The 76th Revival AAA Glidden Tour held September 25-

30 in Princeton, NJ. was sponsored by the New Jersey 

Region AACA with assistance from the South Jersey 

Region.  For those arriving early, directions for self-

guided walking tours of historic Princeton were 

available.  The opening afternoon BBQ banquet was 

held at the Woods Edge Farm featuring a herd of over 

300 llamas, alpacas, and yaks producing fine yarns 

sold in the U.S. and around the world.  Tour Chairman 

Vince DeLisi welcomed all the participants and 

acknowledged AACA and VMCCA National Officers in 

attendance.  Following an excellent meal, drivers 

headed to the impressive vehicle collection and 

grounds of Mike & Diane Strober for coffee and 

desserts including a Good Humor Ice Cream truck filled 

with a variety of treats.  It was then off to the host 

hotels to begin five full days of touring starting Monday 

with about 125 vehicles registered. 

Monday 9/25 began with a trip to the Mercer County 

Community College’s Kelsey Theater to have a 

presentation lecture of the “Ten Crucial Days” of the 

Revolutionary War highlighting New Jersey’s important 

role in the conduct of the war.  It was then off to Bucks 

County, PA for a series of covered bridge drive 

throughs.  Lunch was provided at the picturesque 

Nockamixon State Park.  Optional stops on this day 

tour were Peddlers Village in Lahaska and New Hope in 

PA and Lambertville and Flemington in NJ featuring 

antique shops, restaurants, wineries etc as well as 

other local attractions.  Returning to the hotels for 

dinner on your own, the mileage for the day was 120. 

Tuesday began with travel through several pristine NJ 

counties to Erwinna, PA to visit the Van Sant Historic 

Airfield hangers featuring numerous vintage aircraft.  

This was also the coffee & baked goods spot for the 

day.  Continuing on the next stop was Washington 

Crossing (PA) Historic Park being the site where 

General George Washington crossed the Delaware 

River in 1776 to capture the city of Trenton.  There is 

an excellent museum and historic out buildings to 

explore.  The final stop was the Washington Crossing 

(NJ) State Park where lunch was served and another 

ice cream truck provided treats.  There is a visitor 

center, museum and walking trails to enjoy.  A park 

staff member in costume loaded and fired a vintage 

musket used by Americans in the war.  Heading back to 

Princeton, 100 miles were covered. 

Wednesday featured visiting Monmouth Battlefield 

State Park where there was a presentation by the 

Park’s Historian regarding the days of fighting in 1778.  

The museum is well done and walking the battlefield 

was an option.  It was then on to the Sandy Hook 

section of Gateway National Recreation Center 

Strober Collection 

       Cadillac                                DeSoto Airflow 

Some of the Tour Cars 

2022 Glidden Tour: Sep 25-30, 2022 

Van Sant Hanger 
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operated by the National Park Service.  Lunch was 

provided by McFlys Restaurant and the site contains 

the Sandy Hook Lighthouse built in 1764 being the 

oldest operating lighthouse in the U.S.  The U.S. Army 

operated Fort Hancock from 1850 to 1974 and part of 

its responsibilities was to defend New York Harbor.  

The evening activity consisted of the traditional 

Freshman graduation held at the East Windsor Elks 

Club following a cookout dinner.  Dean of Freshman 

Pat Swigart presided over the event and freshman 

were to complete an initiation ritual to receive their 

diplomas.  Total miles for the day was 117.    

Thursday started with a drive to the Roebling Museum 

where John Roebling engineered and manufactured 

steel wire cable used in building the Brooklyn and San 

Francisco Bridges.  Other applications were utilized in 

deep mines, shipbuilding, elevators, aircraft and 

communications worldwide.  Instead of driving to the 

busy city of Camden, tourers rode on the NJ Transit 

light rail to visit the USS New Jersey battleship.  On 

board, a lunch was served on the deck and several tour 

routes could be utilized to explore this famous vessel.  

The ship is the most decorated in US Naval history 

operating from WW II through Middle East conflicts 

serving for over 50 years retired in 1991.  Another ice 

cream truck arrived before heading back and 56 miles 

were driven today.     

Friday’s focus was on the Battle of Princeton with an 

excellent narration of the battle by a history expert.  

The New Jersey National Guard Museum in 

Lawrenceville is relatively new and is filled with 

artifacts from the Revolutionary War to the most recent 

conflicts involving US servicemen & women.  Taking a 

scenic route to Somerset County, a Polish style meal 

for lunch was provided at the Knob Hill Grove Park 

pavilion.  Preparing for the evening closing banquet, 

participants headed back early.  50 miles were 

traveled today.   

The closing banquet with remarks from AACA President 

Wayne Tuck and VMCCA President John Munoz 

thanked all those who participated and the various 

Glidden awards were presented.  All attendees were 

invited to the 2023 Glidden in Thomasville, Georgia in 

October hosted by the VMCCA. 

~~~Cliff Wilson 

USS New Jersey 

Sandy Hook 

Lighthouse 

Closing Banquet 

NJ National Guard Museum  
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Sunshine Region AACA members Bruce & Carolyn 

Skaggs and Jim & Debbie Wilson took a 12-day road 

trip to the Maggie Valley area of North Carolina.  

We attended two car shows, the Southeast British Car 

Festival at the Dillard House in Dillard, GA, and Autumn 

in The Mountains in Mills River, NC. The Dillard Show 

was put on by The Peach Tree MG Register of the 

Atlanta area. This was an all-British Show of mostly 

MG's.  One of our Suncoast British Car Club members 

Steve Phillips and his wife Patti won a first in the 

rubber bumper class.  The Dillard House is a beautiful 

place for a car show, with the mountain back drop and 

great winding roads to get there.   

The last weekend we attended the Autumn in the 

Mountains in Mills River, NC.  This was a European car 

show put on by the British Car Club of Western North 

Carolina and was held at the Mills River Brewing 

Co.  Over 200 European cars were entered, including a 

gorgeous Alfa Romeo Giullia Sprint Speciale, very low 

production vehicle worth around $125,000. 

A huge number of spectators enjoyed the cars, live 

music and craft beer.  This is our second year 

attending this show, and we had such a great time we 

plan to go next year also. At the show I ran into a past 

member of the Suncoast British Car Club who lives in 

the area.  Also, while having lunch at our favorite spot 

in Waynesville, The Beach Mountain Grill, we ran into 

other SBCC members Peter & Sheila Litvinchyk who 

spend part of the year in Nokomis.  Sure is a small 

world! 

The car shows are nice but our real reason for going to 

the area is the fantastic roads.  With Maggie Valley 

being the hub, we picked places to visit on mountain 

roads every day. The best road being 209 to Hot 

Springs, NC.  We had lunch on the way in Trust, NC at 

the Trust General Store, on our way to Hot 

Springs.  The Trust General Store is truly in the middle 

of nowhere but has a gourmet chef preparing 

unbelievable and unique dishes served in an old 

general store.  North out of Trust on route 209 is one of 

the best roads I have ever been on, nice gentle curves 

all the way up and down the mountains with minimal 

traffic.  Once in Hot Springs we found little to do, but 

later Bruce had bought a book about the history of Hot 

Springs and wished we had explored the area a little 

more.   I not sure if he really wanted to explore Hot 

Springs or drive on 209 again.   

My favorite road is on the Blue Ridge Mountain 

Parkway between Maggie Valley and Cherokee with 

numerous tunnels and a speed limit of 45 mph, curvy 

all the way and unbelievable scenery.  Close by is the 

Oconaluftee Visitors Center known for the evening elk 

migration.  The elk 

come down from the 

mountain at near 

sundown to graze in 

the field by the visitor 

center.  I did not 

intend to get too 

close (federal law is 1/2 a football field away), but a 

mother & babies came out of the woods just in front of 

the TR6 and the ranger told me to quickly get in my car, 

like that was going to give me some cover!! She walked 

six feet from me as she passed into the field and the 

babies following behind.   

Another favorite place in the 

area is Mast General Store in 

Waynesville, NC.   It's an 

outfitter store with a 

basement full of all kinds of 

candy in huge barrels sold by 

the pound.  I started with a 

small bag and ended up with a basket for my 

choices.  I hate to admit it, but we made two trips to 

Mast General Store!   

It is always sad to leave, but one good thing is it's 

usually cooler when we get into Florida being the first 

of October.  But little did we know that Hurricane Ian 

was coming the next couple of days.      ~~~Jim Wilson 

Road Trip to North Carolina 

Alfa Romeo Giullia Sprint Speciale 

Evening Migration 

“Mama” Elk 
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Visit our Website 

sunshineregionaaca.org 

Barbara & Richard BROWN 23-Nov-1969 

Kimberly & Aaron QUINTENZ 26-Nov-1992 

Linda & Steven HALL  02-Dec-1978 

Belle & Bill SWANTON  24-Dec-1977 

Lorraine & Edward ORR 26-Dec-1964 

Debbie & Jim WILSON  28-Dec-1985 

Anniversaries 

Arlene EVANGELISTA 07-Nov 

Dennis PERRAULT 21-Nov 

Gail LANGENEGER 22-Nov 

Gladys* DEVEREAUX 26-Nov 

Kimberly QUINTENZ 04-Dec 

Gloria LESSIG  06-Dec 

Gael ANDERSON 10-Dec 

Debbie WILSON 10-Dec 

Al EVANGELISTA 14-Dec 

Richard BROWN 16-Dec 

Jane PERRAULT 17-Dec 

Scott LANGENEGER 19-Dec 

Bruce SKAGGS  19-Dec 

Bob ZUHONE  22-Dec 

Jan SANTORO  30-Dec 

Ann CARLIN  30-Dec 

Frank BOWLES  30-Dec 
 

*Deceased 

Birthdays 

2023 Sunshine Region 

Annual Membership Dues 
 

$25 Due by January 1, 2023 
 

Make checks payable to: 

Sunshine Region AACA 
 

Mail to: 

Joe Malaney, Treasurer 

6327 Sturbridge Ct 

Sarasota FL 34238 
 

Please include the following info for 

you & your Spouse/Partner: 

Birthday (DD/MM) 

Anniversary (DD/MM/YYYY) 

Military Service  (Branch, Rank, 

 Where, Year In - Year Out) 

Editor Comments 
Most of you are aware that I will be leaving the position of Newsletter 

Editor. The following is the message I sent to the Board of Director on 

October 13: 

Almost five years ago (January 2018), I published my first edition of the 

Stutter ‘n Sputter. Since then it has been recognized annually by the 

National AACA including two “Master Editor” awards. This was largely 

due to contributions and suggestions from our more active members. 

You know who they are. 

It has been challenging yet satisfying, but it’s time for me to move 

on.  December 2022 will be my 60th and final edition. 

Following your selection of my successor, I would be willing to provide 

training through the end of the year. After that I will not be available. It 

would be an easier transition if the person 

chosen is using PC based Microsoft Publisher 

and Adobe software. I am not familiar with 

Apple systems and would probably not be of 

much help with that. 

~~~Jimmy Mayne 

Editor, Stutter ‘n Sputter 

Jan 2018 thru Dec 2022 

I am looking forward to the break. I trust that you will give my 

replacement as much help as you have given me. Remember, the 

quality of the Newsletter is no better than the contents provide by the 

membership. Happy Thanksgiving, and Good Luck to us All! 

We've always loved the 

automobile, and we all 

love Henry Ford's original 

vision to open the 

highways to all mankind, 

the freedom, and 

movement.  

~~~Alan Mulally 



~~~~~     Visit Our Advertisers     ~~~~~ 
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15% Discount with this Ad 

 

Put Your Business Card Here 

and on Our Website 

Only $120 per Year 

sunshineregionaaca@gmail.com  

 

Put Your Business Card Here 

and on Our Website 

Only $120 per Year 

sunshineregionaaca@gmail.com  

1971 MGB 

~Steve Hall~ 


